
 
                                                       York Town Board Meeting 
                                                               December 29th, 2022 
                                                                       5:00 p.m.     
                                                             Close out Meeting 

  
 

Present: Supervisor Gerald Deming, Council Members: Frank Rose Jr., Amos Smith and 
Jason Swede. 
 
Absent: Norman Gates 
 
Others: None 
 
Supervisor Deming opened the Town Board Meeting at 5:00 p.m. and invited Clerk 
Harris to lead in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
MINUTES: 
RESOLUTION offered by Mr. Smith and seconded by Mr. Rose to approve the minutes 
of the December 6th Town Board Meeting.  Voted on and approved, Yes-4, No-0. 
 
BILLS:  
RESOLUTION offered by Mr. Rose and seconded by Mr. Swede to approve all claims 
brought before the Board.  Voted on and approved, Yes-4, No-0. 
 

•  General Fund # 366- 384                                $ 11,743.28 
 

•  Consolidated Water/Sewer # 298-314         $ 44,907.01 
 

•  Highway Fund # 209- 219                               $ 24,809.65 
 

•  Y-L Youth #7                                                       $175.00 
 
 
 

 
NEW BUSINESS:  
1)Trail Town committee: 



 
 
 
2)County Exemption Local Law Hearing: 
Supervisor Deming informed the Board that the Livingston County Board of Supervisors 



recently approved raising the exemption income limits for both the Senior Citizen’s 
Exemptions & Persons with Disabilities and Limited Incomes.  Each town and village 
throughout the County have the choice to follow suit with the County sliding scale limits 
or can maintain their own.  Over the years, the Town of York has chosen to be consistent 
with Livingston County and asked the Board if they wish to continue to do so.  The 
Board commented that they wish to maintain the same exemption limits as the County. 
 
Supervisor Deming stated at our Organizational meeting on January 3rd, we will set the 
2023 Town Board meeting calendar dates and once confirmed, we will schedule the 
Public Hearing to proceed with and required filing of this Local Law. 
 
 
3)Water Tap Application: 
 a-2520 Limerick Road: 
 
RESOLUTION offered by Mr. Rose and seconded by Mr. Swede to approve the Water 
tap Application submitted by Catherine DeMaine for property owned at 2520 Limerick 
Road.  Voted on and approved, Yes-4, N0-0. 
 
 *Application fee was waived due to this parcel being charged yearly water debt 
              service on the County/Town tax bills. 
 
4)EMS Services Letter: 
RESOLUTION offered by Mr. Swede and seconded by Mr. Smith authorizing Supervisor 
Deming permission to sign the letter for the NYS Dept of Health allowing the York Fire 
Department to provide emergency medical care.  Voted on and approved, Yes-4, No-0. 
 
5)Appointments: 
 a) Zoning Board of Appeals: 
RESOLUTION offered by Mr. Smith and seconded by Mr. Swede to re-appoint Dustin 
Geiger and Scott Hulburt to the Town of York Zoning Board of Appeals for an additional 
5-year term.  Voted on and approved, Yes-4, No-0. 
 
 *Councilman Rose stated that he and Planning Board Chairman Joe McIlroy 
              conducted two interviews and made the recommendation to re-appoint 
              Chris Wall. 
 
 b) Planning Board: 
RESOLUTION offered by Mr. Smith and seconded by Mr. Swede to re-appoint Chris 
Wall to the Town of York Planning Board for an additional 5-year term.  Voted on and 
approved, Yes-4, No-0. 
 
  
OTHER: 
1)NYCLASS: 
Supervisor Deming reported that three weeks ago he transferred money from Tompkins 
Bank of Castile to NYCLASS and then a week later and today as well.  As a total of $1.3 



million in funds have been transferred and from the initial transfer three weeks ago, we 
have accrued $1,360.42 in interest.  Supervisor Deming stated that the process is simple 
and looks forward to being able to deposit tax collection funds shortly. 
 
2)Minutes posting: 
The Board discussed a change beginning January 1st, regarding posting of “unapproved 
minutes” to the website.  Supervisor Deming commented that no other town or the 
county posts minutes until after they have been officially approved.  The Board agreed to 
posting of the minutes to the site after approval. 
 
 
3)Salt Building Discussion: 
Supervisor Deming reported that he and Mr. Worden met today with an engineer from 
MRB to discuss and review how to proceed with plans for a new salt storage building.  
MRB will prepare a cost analysis for us to review and render a decision. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
RESOLUTION offered by Mr. Smith and seconded by Mr. Swede to adjourn the Town 
Board Meeting at 5:15 p.m.   Voted on and approved, Yes-4, No-0.   
 
 
 
                                                                               Respectfully Submitted, 

                                                                               Christine M. Harris, 

                                                        Christine M. Harris, Town Clerk 
 


